
 

  

  
 

 
 

  
 

 
 

         
         

 
 

  
 

                    
     

     
    

      
      
     

      
      

     
      

     
 

         
 

  
 

  
 

         
 

  
 

  

 

 

  
  
 

   
 

  

 

 

  

 

Summary Minutes 

October 11, 2023 

Okaloosa County Comprehensive Plan/ Local Mitigation Strategy 
Committee 

The meeting was held in the Board of County Commissioners chambers located at the 
Okaloosa County Administrative Building located at 1250 N. Eglin Pkwy., Shalimar, 
Florida. 

Members present: 

Sherry Cadenhead Okaloosa County Growth Management 
Randy Woodruff Okaloosa County Growth Management 
Leslie Adams Okaloosa County Growth Management 
Nicholas Schwendt City of Crestview 
Keith Williams Town of Cinco Bayou 
Ammy Hanson City of Niceville 
Robert Jenkins City of Niceville 
Tom Burns Town of Shalimar 
Ryan Prince Okaloosa County Public Safety 
Michael Burgess City of Destin 
Kelvin Cherry City of Mary Esther 
Melinda Gates Choctawhatchee Bay Estuary Program 

Vice-Chairman Cadenhead called the meeting to order at 10:10 AM. 

I. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

6-14-2023 Minutes 

Motion by Ammy Hanson to approve; 2nd by Keith Williams; all ayes. 

II. NEW BUSINESS 

A. Flood Resiliency Grant update 

Mrs. Cadenhead, stated that the consult had been chosen and the grant committee had 

meet via Zoom with the consultant. 

III. UNFINISHED BUSINESS 

A. Renewal of projects on the project list. 

Mrs. Cadenhead requested that each municipality review their respective projects listed 

on the 2023 LMS Project Priority List and complete a new revised/updated Project 

Summary Sheet for each project since some projects have been on the list since 2010. 
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Discussion ensued. 

Mrs. Cadenhead stated she had received two (2) emails to remove projects on the list. 

Mr. Nicholas Schwendt came forward and requested the committee to write a letter of 
support for an existing project, 10-C, Shady Lane Drainage. The City of Crestview is 
seeking State of Florida appropriation funds for said project. 

Discussion ensued. 

Motion by Ammy Hanson to approve; 2nd by Keith Williams; all ayes. 

There being no further business, the Committee adjourned at 10:30 AM. 

Prepared by:  Sherry Cadenhead, Recording Secretary 

Date: October 11, 2023 
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